'MEET THE CANDIDATES' OFFERS INNOVATIONS

The 1964 Candidates Meeting was the occasion for a number of innovations. Having our meeting before a general rather than a primary election, using a facility other than a school, adding a "coffee hour," using a Boy Scout color guard and inviting out-of-town candidates into League homes for dinner were all experiments this year. Response from the public and the candidates generally has been of a complimentary nature.

A few members have asked why local men running for the office of Representative-at-Large were not invited to speak. When it became known that we were having our meeting, we had requests from several candidates asking for speaking time (these were from various areas of the state). We could find no fair way to allot speaking time to these men without inviting all 236 candidates. Both county party chairmen knew about this arrangement. All at-large candidates present at the meeting were introduced.

In selecting a location for the meeting, several places were compared as to size, location, rent and suitability for a coffee hour. Rental fees were all within \$5 of each other, so the other factors affected the final decision.

Bouquets are due to many people who worked so hard. First, the co-chairmen, Milli Protzman and Marilyn Tenney. Other hard-working League committee members included:

Questions--Florence Cox, Frances
Doubleday and Lola Smith. Hostesses--Sara
Kessler, Lola Smith and Frances Doubleday.
Ushers--Betty Gogek and Willy Susler, cochairmen; Helen Gill, Margaret Balgley, Marilyn
Calhoun, Mary Dorner. Coffee Table--Louise
Nelson, Marie Brensley, Ruthann Powers.
Nametags--Shirley Fuller, Shirley Landholt.
Distribution of posters--Doris Miller, Maggie
Dwiggins. Publications--Ruth Smith. Assembling
programs--Marilyn Miller, Donna Manuell.
Flowers--donated by Milli Protzman and
Ruthann Powers. Dinner hostesses--Lou Cole,
Pauline Smith, Willy Susler, Ann Limerick,
Marilyn Tenney, Florence Cox and Zena Shae.

(con't next column)

YEARBOOK ADDITIONS

NEW MEMBERS

BUDD, Mrs. Merlin (Ruth) 215 Park Place 428-7016

ROUCHER, Mrs. Jerry (Nancy)
326 Westdale

428-7227

SCHWARTZ, Miss Elaine #1, 1042 W. William

423-2849

Total membership to date is 150--which is exactly what it was last year and which means we are not growing. Are you doing your share? Statistics show that one out of every two guests at a League meeting eventually join. Have you brought your two guests yet this

Now that the election is over, you may fill in the blanks on page 12 of your year-book in the Voters Service section.

With the help of 16 workers, 2 supervisors and 3 trailer trucks, the national office has moved one and a half blocks down the street. Please change the address on the first page of your yearbook to 1200 17th St.

FINANCE DRIVE REPORT

\$1408.

up....

up

up

The total keeps going up

Goal was \$1200.

(con't from adjoining column)

In addition, cooperation from all news media was excellent. Mr. William Arnold, president of the Barn Colony donated his time and talent in painting 20 posters. Guy Thompson again arranged timekeeping services by the Commodore Toastmasters Club. Richard Heinkel, leader of Boy Scout Troop #104 arranged for the color guard. Ed Lindsay served as moderator for the meeting.

And the co-chairmen also wish to offer thanks to the League of Women Voters "Auxilary"--those grand supporting husbands!